RIBBLE VALLEY BOROUGH COUNCIL

REFUSAL OF PLANNING PERMISSION CONTINUED
APPLICATION NO:  3/2004/1253                       DECISION DATE:

_________________________________________________________________________________________________

	RIBBLE VALLEY BOROUGH COUNCIL
	
	

	Development Department 
	
	
	
	

	Council Offices, Church Walk, Clitheroe, Lancashire, BB7 2RA
	
	
	

	Telephone: 01200 425111
	Fax: 01200 414488
	
	Planning Fax: 01200 414487
	

	Town and Country Planning Act 1990
	
	
	

	REFUSAL OF PLANNING PERMISSION

	APPLICATION NO:
	3/2004/1253
	
	
	

	DECISION DATE:
	24 February 2005
	
	
	

	DATE RECEIVED:
	21 December 2004
	
	
	

	

	APPLICANT:
	
	
	AGENT:
	
	

	Mr and Mrs Bray

Astley House

Parsonage Lane

Chipping

Lancashire

PR3 2NS
	
	Peter Hitchen

7 Whittam Road

Whalley

CLITHEROE

BB7 9SB  

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


	DEVELOPMENT PROPOSED: 
	New extension to create hall and WC.  Alterations to existing adjoining outbuilding to form utility room/new double garage with access track.

	AT:
	Astley House  Parsonage Lane  Chipping  Lancashire  PR3 2NS

	Ribble Valley Borough Council hereby give notice in pursuance of the provisions of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 that permission has been refused for the carrying out of the above development for the following reason(s):

	1
	The erection of the garage and the formation of the associated driveway and pedestrian footpath would be development on land which the Council does not consider to be part of the residential curtilage of this dwelling.These elements of the proposed development would,therefore,amount to an extension of the residential curtilage and would represent an urban encroachment into open countryside to the detriment of the appearance and character of this rural locality which is within the Forest of Bowland Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty. Additionally, the proposed garage, itself, because of its size and height, and its location on elevated land relatively close to the boundary of the site to Parsonage Lane, would form an over-prominent and incongruous feature to the further detriment of the appearance of the locality. For these reasons the proposal would be contrary to Policies G1, ENV1 and H12 of the Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan.  

	
	

	Note(s)
	
	
	
	
	

	1
	For rights of appeal in respect of any reason(s) attached to the decision see the attached notes.

	
	

	
	

	STEWART BAILEY
DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES
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